
 

                                                   DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY                     

                                                              WASHINGTON, D.C.  20220 
 

April 4, 2014 

Jeffrey J. Hurd, Esq. 
Executive Vice President 
Human Resources and Communications 
American International Group, Inc. 
175 Water Street 

New York, NY 10038 
 
Re: Compensation Payments and Structure for AIG “Top 25” Employee 

 
Dear Mr. Hurd: 
 
 Pursuant to the Department of the Treasury’s Interim Final Rule, TARP Standards for 
Compensation and Corporate Governance (the “Rule”), on April 1, 2011, the Office of the 
Special Master issued a determination letter (the “Determination Letter”) to American 
International Group, Inc. (“AIG”), with respect to 2011 compensation payments and structures 
for AIG’s “top 25” executive officers and most highly compensated employees. 31 C.F.R. § 
30.16(a)(3)(i). 
 
 AIG has requested that the Office of the Special Master modify a provision of the long-
term restricted stock element of employee number 1087’s 2011 compensation package.  Pursuant 
to the Determination Letter, the employee was awarded long-term restricted stock having a 
grant-date value of $1,200,000 for the employee’s 2011 services (the “2011 LTRS award”).  The 
Determination Letter permits two-thirds of the award to vest not earlier than the second 
anniversary of the award date, and the remaining portion not earlier than the third anniversary of 
the award date. 
 
 The Rule requires a minimum two-year service period for the vesting of any award of 
long-term restricted stock, except in instances of death, disability and certain change in control 
events.  31 C.F.R. § 30.1, paragraph (4) of the definition of “long-term restricted stock”.  The 
Determination Letter incorporates the Rule’s exceptions for terminations of employment 
resulting from death or disability, but does not include the Rule’s exception for terminations of 
employment resulting from certain changes in control.  In adopting vesting conditions that are 
stricter than the Rule permits, the Office of the Special Master preserves its ability to decide on a 
case-by-case basis whether any modification of those stricter vesting provisions may be 
appropriate based on specific facts and circumstances. 
 
 AIG hired the employee in 2010 to head one of its subsidiaries, and specifically to 
prepare the subsidiary for an IPO or sale.  We further understand from AIG that since the 
employee joined the company it has considered a number of transactions that would have 
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	Very truly yours,
	Patricia Geoghegan Office of the Special Master for TARP Executive Compensation

